
To FIB member Federations

Dear Friends!

On behalf of the Federation of International Bandy and on behalf of me personally,
please accept the most heartfelt and sincere congratulations on Christmas!

This year has become the year of challenges and overcoming for all of us: for many
months world sport has been fighting for opportunity to hold matches and competitions
despite the diffrcult epidemiologic situation. What many ofus used to call bandy everyday life
- matches, trainings and TV broadcasts, now has become a little holiday and frankly we all
began to appreciate much more what we really love. In New Year 2O2l we do not intend to
slow down and will move forward working every day for development and popularization of
bandy!

With all my heart I thank you for our long-term cooperation and wish you good health
and new successes in the future! Let the next year be filled with interesting events and always
happy moments!

Sincerely yours,
FIB and RBF President Boris Skrvnnik
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